CCI Arts & Humanities1 (Arts Intensive) Subcommittee

Approved Minutes

Monday, October 11, 2010






2:00 PM- 3:30 PM

University Hall Museum
ATTENDEES: Gill, Gustafson, Shabad, Stafford, Thompson, Vankeerbergen, Williams. 
AGENDA:
         

1. Curriculum Conversion Process (Terry Gustafson) 
· Electronic system allows departments to input course and program conversion materials. This subcommittee will be reviewing mostly Arts proposals (perhaps other items as well). Subcommittee members will be able to have access to courses but will not have to review these. 
· A&H2 subcommittee: will mostly review Humanities.
· Sciences subcommittee: will mostly review SBS and natural sciences.
· Assessment (tied to ULAC): will mostly review GE courses.

· Many conversions will be neutral conversions. Some programs are re-envisioned & some are new programs.

· Everything needs to be done by January 31.

· Update from V. Williams:

· All of Dance & Art are in.

· BA in Theatre has been submitted
· History of Art arrived today (not yet sure what it includes).

· Hope is that everything but Music will be in by end of October. Accreditation aspect will not be the responsibility of this committee (the Arts chairs will look at that aspect).

· Department of Art has re-grouped. Art Ed (not known). Music has redone its two BMs. History of Art & Theatre will do direct conversion. Dance was just redone in 2008 (so this conversion will very much be a direct conversion). 

· How to review? Collective wisdom of the group will decide how best to proceed. There will be cover letter of dept & associate dean. It would be good to look at one program (e.g. Dance) as soon as possible. 

· Need good letter & 4-year transition plans for CAA.
· Subcommittee job is to make sure that the package for CAA is complete. 
· At next CCI, Jay Hobgood will explain what CAA will need (e.g., what transition plan will need to have).

· Spreadsheets could be uploaded on CRMT; there also seems to be a possibility in PACER to export a subset of courses.

· This subcommittee will not primarily be in charge of reviewing the rigor of programs.
· After CCI, programs will arrive to T. Gustafson. He will check for completion and bundle them.

· Individual new courses will need to be reviewed, probably by the Disciplinary Panels.

· Honors courses will be reviewed by the ASC Honors Committee.

· There are 3 new GE categories: interdisciplinary, service learning (anything with S-designation will satisfy the GE), and education abroad (perhaps not all GE). 

· To sum up, cover letters will be provided by: department chairs, A-Deans, subcommittee chairs, (perhaps 1-sentence letter from CCI chair,) and Terry Gustafson for bundle.
· Q: Will subcommittee letter address fiscal implications? For example, there are space issues. A: CAA does not seem to have addressed this issue. 

· Dance and Art still need to be approved by Chairs before coming to this subcommittee.
· We may have to cancel the next meeting.
· All the tagged degrees probably will go to CAA at the same time.
2. ASC 320

· University Libraries do not have a Book III listing. Therefore, all of their courses have come through ASC. In the past, we would review them through the Interdisciplinary subcommittee. Since there is no home for those courses at this point, ASC will still review them. Dean Steinmetz does not necessarily want all ASC to go to a department. CCI will continue reviewing those courses. This is a solution for the short term. (The libraries have 4 courses currently.)

· For semester conversion, the course description is too long.

Williams, Stafford, unanimously approved

Meeting adjourned 3:05
